
Park Board Meeting Minutes 
December 7, 2020 

 
The December 7, 2020 Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Boffeli at 5:00 p.m.  Board 
members Rausch and Manternach were present. Sconsa was absent. 
 
Motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to approve the agenda – all ayes. 
 
Motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to approve the meeting minutes from November 16, 2020, – all ayes. 
 
Board reviewed the financial reports for the park and pool for October. The City Administrator informed the 
board that the last of the invoices for the tennis court project is reflected in the October park financials. 
Additionally, the credit in the pool concession line item is from the credit received from Pepsi for pop returned 
when the pool closed.  Motion by Manternach, second by Rausch to approve the financial reports – all ayes. 
 
The Board reviewed the pool improvement project budget. Currently, we are around $86,000 under the 
approved project budget. 
 
With Dave Curry not wanting another term on the Park Board, a new member was sought. One person, 
Shontele Orr, submitted a letter of interest. She was and is on the pool committee and many other community 
committees and groups and would be a great addition to the Park Board. Motion by Manternach, second by 
Rausch to recommend Shontele Orr to the City Council for appointment to the Park Board – all ayes. 
 
Chairman Boffeli commented that Riverview Park with all the Christmas lights and decorations looks great 
and wanted to thank all the volunteers who assisted.  
 
With nothing further, motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to adjourn the meeting at 5:10p.m. – all ayes. 
 
 
Deanna McCusker, City Administrator  


